
Castle Hill School Council

Inclusion Quality Mark and UNICEF Gold Award

Fruit Week We held our 
annual ‘Fruit Week’ at 

the end of May. Councillor 
Andrew Cooper attended the

 ‘Family Fruit Morning’, as well as 
Michelle Ross, Kirklees’ Children and
 Young People’s Engagement Officer.

 Michelle is supporting us on our
 journey to achieve the Democracy

 Friendly Award. Andrew spent 
time with Steve, finding out more 

about theRe-Works project,
 and how it will benefit the

 local community.

As part of the School 
Accreditation Awards – the 

Inclusion Quality Mark, and the 
Gold UNICEF Award – members 
of the School Council met the 

assessors and provided tours of the 
school in the summer term. 

We are celebrating our 
achievement of gaining the 

Gold UNICEF award by having a 
photoshoot with our banner 

on 30 September.



CastleFest We ended the 
summer term with 

our annual CastleFest 
celebrations. Members of 
the School Council led the 
parade around school to 
the hall where ‘Sign and 

Sing’ was led by our 
visiting musicians, 

including Shabang! 

School Council
We are preparing

 for our School Council 
elections on 7 October.

 We are borrowing a 
ballot box again from 

Kirklees Council Electoral 
Services, and each class 
will nominate a pupil to 
be their School Council 

representative.

Cauliflower Cards We are taking 
part in the Cauliflower 

Christmas Project for the fifth 
year running. Each class are busy 

making Christmas cards to be printed 
professionally, which parents and 

carers can order in time for Christmas. 
This is our main fundraising event, and 
we usually raise around £120, which 

we spend on School Council projects 
throughout the year, such as prizes

 for the Christmas parties, and 
purchasing fruit during our 

annual ‘Fruit Week’.


